
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

W a n d i  P r o g r e s s  A s s o c i a t i o n  P r e s i d e n t s  R e p o r t  
 
Firstly, thank you to all who attended the WPA /AGM meeting on February 16th . 
It was nice to see many new faces showing an interest in our activities in Wandi. 
Mayor of Town of Kwinana Carol Adams certainly gave all those attending an 
opportunity to ask questions about plans for Wandi and detailed the huge 
advancements in Kwinana Town Centre. 
 
The Wandi PROGRESS Association has provided the enthusiasm and resources over 
the years to achieve the magnificent facilities we see today. Our newest project is a 
new building to accommodate many user groups including Smithy's Boxing Gym. 
Whilst we still have to realise the funding for the building, the WPA are working hard 
to achieve the goal. If we manage to achieve building the sports hall it will be a 
fantastic facility for the whole community to enjoy for many years to come. 
 
The WPA also welcomes new residents of the Honeywood development. 
 
The Landcare Group have organised lots of activities for this year, see the Wandi 
Landcare report for up and coming dates to be noted in your diary. New members are 
welcome at all times. Attending a Landcare event is a good social outing which also 
helps the Wandi environment whilst also getting to know your neighbours and having 
some good exercise. A big thank you goes to Fred Erdtsieck for a supreme Landcare 
Group effort in 2010. 
 
BUSHFIRE AWARENESS - Summer is not over yet so I urge all residents to be 
careful of what outdoor activities that may cause a bushfire similar to the one in 
Roleystone and Kelmscott recently. This highlighted that one spark from an angle 
grinder can cause such a terrible situation . Take care when working outdoors with 
power tools and other equipment. 
 
Finally thank you to all members of the WPA committee who put in so much time 
and effort in 2010 and those that have nominated to continue with the work of looking 
after and developing the Wandi Community Facilities. Thanks must also go to our 
outgoing President Peter Hegarty, secretary Ken Workman and treasurer Sandra 
Knight who are all standing down after three years in their respective positions. Also 
we welcome new members Julia Freeman who has taken over the job of Treasurer 
and Robyn Marschiner who has joined us as a committee member. Best wishes also 
go to John Lydon who has been on the WPA committee for many years, John  is 
standing down from the committee this year. See the full report later in this edition of 
the Warbler. 
 
Best Wishes and good reading from your new President Rod Pattinson. 
WandiProgress@gmail.com 
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WPA COMMITTEE & MEETING DATES 2011 
16 Mar / 20 Apr / 18 May / 15 June / 20 July / 17 Aug / 21 Sept / 19 Oct / 16 Nov / 21 
Dec 
President: Rod Pattinson 
Vice Presidents: Fred Erdtsieck, Les Whiddett 
Treasurer:  Julia Freeman 
Minute Secretary:  Janet Carr 
Committee Members:, Robyn Marschiner, Debbie Cocks, Rod Cocks, Peter 
Hegarty, Sandra Knight, Jim Russell, Wayne Tentori, Ken Workman 
 
The committee meets every third Wednesday of the month at 7.30pm. All residents 
are most welcome to attend or if you have some concerns in the Wandi area and 
would like the Progress Association to assist, please contact any member.  
 
New committee members are always welcome and we would love YOU to 
become part of our community, contact Janet Carr on 94100982 or email 
janetcarr@iinet.net.au  for further details.  

mailto:WandiProgress@gmail.com
mailto:janetcarr@iinet.net.au


 
Mayor visits Wandi for Wandi Progress Association AGM  
Kwinana Mayor Carol Adams visited Wandi to be the keynote speaker at our AGM. Approximately 40 people 
attended. Carol did an excellent job and spent an hour letting us all know about Town of Kwinana plans for Wandi 
and Kwinana. Key points were as follows; 
 
Community Infrastructure Survey – The community infrastructure survey 
sent out in December last year was sent to 850 residents, from this 161 residents 
responded (a 19% response rate).  Out of all the suburbs Wandi had the largest 
response rate at 44% of all respondents.  This reflected the strong community in 
this area. The results were; of the 161 responses, 5% commented that they did 
not want community infrastructure as they had chosen to live in a semi rural 
area. Only 4 responses received were identifiable as from community groups 
currently using the facilities already in place. For both the 1st and 2nd 
preferences 50% of responses were for footpath/cycle paths. There is also a 
strong demand for bus services, post boxes and retail facilities within the zone. 
The feedback from the survey regarding Wandi Community Facilities was; (1) 
The facility is OK as is (2) A new boxing/sporting facility is supported (3) Why 
Wandi and not Casuarina (4) Extra and improved parking facilities (5) New 
Play Equipment, BBQ’s and Picnic facilities (5) Lighting for tennis courts (6) 
Skate Park (7) Toilets not to be kept locked / more toilets. The usage statistics 
of the Wandi hall, Clubrooms and shed were highlighted. 
Town of Kwinana Support for Wandi Boxing/Sporting Facility and 
Footpaths 
The Mayor announced support for Boxing/Sporting Facility with $100,000 
being put into the 2011 – 2012 budget proposals. Footpaths would also be going 
into budget priorities.  

 
 

Mayor Carol Adams with 
Incoming WPA President Rod 

Pattinson 

 
Town of Kwinana “Dropped the Ball” in regards to Wandi 
Mayor Adams admitted that the TOK had “dropped the ball” in understanding the sentiment in the Wandi community 
that we were dissatisfied with services and facilities, however this was now being addressed and council were much 
more aware of community requirements especially after speaking with committee delegates last year, which was the 
catalyst for the community/rural survey.  
Town of Kwinana General Information 
Mayor Adams gave a description of the massive $340 Million Town Centre project which will provide a substantial 
enhancement of shopping, retail and office facilities, and will create a modern, attractive and vibrant focus for the 
community. It includes; 
Education - The development of a new $22 million knowledge centre and community resource centre will strongly 
enhance the educational opportunities in our Town. This will be a leading edge facility comprising library, community 
meeting and non government office spaces, and life long learning programs, all designed to provide the highest level 
of services and opportunities to our community. Also included are a new $45 Million High school and an Automotive 
Centre of Excellence (TAFE). 
Retail  - A planned 50% expansion of retail floor space at Kwinana Hub Shopping Centre, along with $40 million of 
improvements. The expansion will include a 250 seat alfresco style food hall, a Woolworths and Big W around the 
same size as Gateways, a revamped Coles and specialty stores. 
Civic - The civic area of the town centre will become a focal point with the recent announcement of the development 
of a new alfresco tavern and licensed restaurant, new offices and commercial space, landscaped walkways, and a 
prominent town square.  
Youth – A new $7.5 Million Youth Centre is under construction and the Town was hoping it would be ready for 
completion towards the end of this year. 
Residential - Town of Kwinana approval has recently been granted for a medium density residential development 
within the Kwinana town centre. The Council is working with leading developers and a formal announcement 
detailing this project is anticipated shortly. 
Nature Walks – The 21km Kwinana Loop Trail is due to be completed in 2012, giving residents the opportunity to see 
their town from a different perspective.  
Council Concerns – Mayor Adams highlighted to the meeting that the  Rivers Regional Council (comprising of 7 local 
governments) has made a decision to build a  Resource Recovery Centre on the  Water corporation site at McLaughlan 
Road in Kwinana. The TOK is totally opposed to this development as well as the River's second preferred site in 
Millar Road as Kwinana residents including Wandi could be affected by smell and truck moments. The water 
corporation agreed with the TOK that the site would not be leased for a RRF without council concurrence. Mayor 
Adams is of the view that the RRC are making efforts to bypass the TOK by lobbying government departments. The 
TOK continues to lobby extensively against this development, contacting property developers who may be impacted 



such as Satterley and Peet Limited, the Minister of Water and State Government. They may be looking for community 
involvement in the future if the council looks like being overruled. 
Questions – questions were asked on;  
Rural Ward representation – No change likely to the present representation rules. 
Local Elections – Mayor Adams and WPA encourages local representation on council, the next elections are due 
sometime in October. 
Further Development in Wandi – Planning commission has a policy called 2031, the Mayor is not aware of any other 
developments planned for any further development East of Lyon Road. 
Dual Carriageway Anketell / Rowley road – These roads are primary regional roads required for the new Fremantle 
Port – WPA note - There is definite planning for a dual carriageway for Rowley Road West between Rockingham 
road and Kwinana Freeway. There is a comprehensive report on this at 
http://www.fremantleports.com.au/MediaPublications/3Transport_corridors_alignment_options_review.pdf . This 
report details that it is expected that the Rowley road extension would carry between 12,000 and 25,000 vehicles a day 
by 2021. The road east of the freeway is designated as a “Primary regional road reserve”, this means a major road, 
however no plans can be found on this after an Internet Search.  Therefore Rowley Road residents need to conduct 
their own search via main roads, http://www.mainroads.wa.gov.au/AboutMainRoads/Pages/FAQs.aspx#property  
Mandogalup Railway Station – There is no time at present for the development of the station. It really depends on 
population density. Mayor Adams is very wary about residential development east of the Freeway because she does 
not wish to leave a long term legacy in regards to the potential impact of the Alcoa mud lakes. It may be that this area 
may be zoned industrial in the future. 
  
The Wandi Progress Association thanks the Mayor for giving us such a comprehensive report and hopes that she will 
return next year as it is a super way of interfacing with the Wandi community. 
 
WANDI PROGRESS ASSOCIATION URGES RESIDENTS TO COLLECT LITTER 

FROM THE ROAD VERGES 
 

• Clean Up Australia Day – Sunday 6th March   9am – 11am 
Wandi Progress Association has again become involved in the Clean Up Australia campaign.  We will be 
picking up rubbish from the road verges  in our area.   The registration desk will be at the entry to the 
Wandi Community Centre  in De Haer Road.   Don’t forget your gloves, a hat, sturdy shoes, sunglasses 
and sunscreen.  Children under 15 years old must be accompanied by an adult. 
 
The  Satterley  Property  Group  has  generously  funded  Mr  Mocha,  a  mobile  café,  to  provide 
refreshments for registered volunteers when they finish.  
 

Any enquiries: Janet Carr, Site Co‐ordinator     0418 947 463 

 

 
Green Waste Collection Dates – The ToK made an error on the published dates in the Community Calendar, 
the correct dates for Wandi are 28 March and 27th June. 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
Banjup likely to Change Zoning from Rural (Water Protection) to Urban – Need Wandi 
Residents be Concerned? - Yes we should …and it’s all down to “Directions 2031”! 
It seems Jandakot MLA Joe Francis  is pushing for rural landholders to be able to take advantage of zoning changes in 
Banjup.He said there had been a great deal of commercial and urban development in Cockburn over the past few 
years, but private landowners trying to subdivide smaller rural and semi-rural blocks were finding it difficult to 
capitalise on their investment. Cockburn City Council has proposed changes to the zoning of areas in Banjup from 
Rural (Water Protection) to Urban. This will give greater scope in allowing the land to be developed for residential 
purposes. Mr Francis has stated that there was a growing “appetite” for property subdivision in Cockburn and many 
small landowners have been finding it hard to subdivide their properties. Whilst this is not Wandi, where we keep 
hearing that nothing is going to happen until 2031, the release of the state government's future planning framework, 
“Directions 2031 and beyond” back in August last year , will effectively rule where higher density housing will be 
focused in Perth and Peel, even without council approval. Kept that pretty low profile didn’t they??? Planning 
Minister John Day announced back then that the framework, combined with new powers granted to government, will 
allow for 47 per cent of additional housing over the next 20 years to be urban infill and consolidation projects. Hence 
the State Government framework is targeting a population growth of 566,000 people, requiring 328,000 new homes to 
be built with about half being within a 20 kilometre radius of Perth's CBD. The legislation which has gone through 
Parliament gives the state, through the planning commission and the Department of Planning and the minister, the 
ability to act to require local governments to  put in place the planning arrangements over and above local 
governments where that's appropriate to do so. Whilst Wandi is 25km from Perth we must continue to be vigilant (we 

http://www.fremantleports.com.au/MediaPublications/3Transport_corridors_alignment_options_review.pdf
http://www.mainroads.wa.gov.au/AboutMainRoads/Pages/FAQs.aspx#property


gather Rockingham has been included) against State Governments which are all about development at all costs and do 
not really care about the unique environment that pockets of remnant bushland like Wandi contain. 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
Stalwart Committee Member John Lydon Retires from Wandi Progress Association 
Retiring committee person John Lydon leaves the Wandi Progress Association after many years of service to our local 
area. John has been a valued member of the committee from 1994-1997 and was Vice President 1997. After a short 
break he rejoined in 2001, was Vice President 2002-2005 and a committee member 2005 -2010. As a long time 
resident of Kwinana and Wandi, John has spent most of his life helping the wider community, either through church 
activities, as a qualified electrician or as a citizen of Kwinana.  His electrical knowledge was invaluable in the WPA 
early formation as we ran a yearly fair, which very quickly became popular. We needed a reliable power supply. With 
Johns help a power system was installed with multi sub boards around the fair area. These are still used today by our 
caravan groups. Electrical conduit was placed below tennis courts for future lighting, flood lighting and entry lighting 
was also performed, as well as the power supply to the classrooms and Shed which was moved from Hope Valley. 
With the help of his tractor, clean up of the area around the oval and hall site was achieved as well as placement of 
barriers to prevent cars getting on to oval. John also helped with planting and other jobs as a Land Care member, 
helping with work on the equestrian centre when it was built, being a labourer on the many busy bees, including the 
many kilometres of fencing installed. 
 
I really cannot put to paper all that John Lyndon has achieved in this community, but l would like to recognise him 
personally as a true gentleman, who often has put others before himself and has personally helped me over the years. 
A very special thought also goes to Edna, his wife. 
 
The Entire Committee and the Wandi Community sends sincere thank you for all that you have achieved over the 
years 
 
Thanks to Les Whiddett for contributing this article. 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
Yourtutor - Online study assistance 
The Town of Kwinana is offering free expert tutoring for local families, with on-demand, expert tutors who are 
available each afternoon. With no need for travel, registration, or cost to families, it is proving a popular option. 
Students log in with their Kwinana Library card and have conversations with expert tutors to understand homework 
problems, ask essay and writing questions, and for general schoolwork feedback. Students can access the free online 
service from any computer with an internet connection, at home or at the Kwinana Library. Help is available for 
maths, English, report writing, science, assignments, research, and study questions all the way to advanced year 12. 
All the online tutors are background checked, and are certified teachers, professional tutors, and graduates from 
Australian universities.Tutors do not provide answers, but work out the problem with each student so that they know 
what to do next time, or understand content that will come up again in class or exams. Go to Yourtutor. For further 
information contact the Kwinana Library on 9236 4300 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
Wandi Progress Association has more Audio Power 
Thanks to the Kwinana Council Community Development Fund the WPA has received a grant for a PA system. This 
was used for the first time at the AGM and will be a useful addition to ensure everybody can hear during the 
community meetings. 
 
Please help us save the Environment and Eliminate Waste by having 

an E-Copy of your Warbler in Full Colour! 
It is our intent to phase out the majority of hard copy deliveries of the Wandi 

Warbler by the end of the year with the resultant benefit to the environment. It 
would be appreciated therefore if you could let us know your email address by 
sending an email to us at WandiProgress@gmail.com . All email addresses are 

kept secure to ensure your privacy and will not be passed on to others or 
commercial entities. We do however understand that there are a number of 

people who still require hard copies because they prefer that option, therefore if 
you require a hard copy please register by phoning Janet Carr on 94100982.  

Therefore if you do not wish to miss out on the Warbler you will need to contact 
us by either of these two methods. 

mailto:WandiProgress@gmail.com


 
Accident on Lyon Road –Friday 18th February - A “Big Thank you” and Bouquets for our 
Emergency Services 
WPA Committee Member Sandra Knight was involved in a car accident on Friday 18th February in Lyon Road on the 
bend near just north of Wandi Drive on her way home from work. Luckily everyone walked away unhurt but very 
shaken, despite the fact that a front passenger had to be cut out of the other car involved.   
 
Sandra would like to thank Pippa & her neighbour for their immediate assistance, Rob Galati who turned up within a 
few minutes of the incident along with the Police, Ambulance, Fire Brigade and Tow Truck Drivers. She reports that 
the police from Kwinana were brilliant, as were the Ambulance, Fire Brigade & Tow Truck Drivers.  Polair was even 
involved, landing on the corner of Wandi & Lyon road.  So yes while it was shocking, it was amazing to see what 
resources could turn up to our neck of the woods in a matter of 5 to 15 minutes. Fantastic work by all. 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
REMEMBER - Firebreaks must be kept clear until March 31.  

_________________________________________________________________________ 
Focus on the Groups - Wandi Playgroup Needs More Little Ones  
First of all we would like to say a big thank you for all of those who contributed $3 from their rates.  This gives us the 
ability to buy new toys for the playgroup which the kids are going to love! 
We need new members.  Without community support this group will struggle to keep going and may have to close 
within the next year or two.  Parents and grand parents are most welcome with their littlies from 0 to 5 years old.  We 
have reduced fees with regular and casual rates available and no fundraising!  There is currently only a small group of 
members who are friendly and easy going and would love to see others down at the centre.  The kids are lucky to have 
lots of excellent toys to play with and a large shaded playground to develop their social and sharing skills in.  Please 
come down! 
Play is the key way children learn about the world they live in. They can try out ideas, practise skills, develop 
structures and rules and play as many different roles as their imagination will allow. Playgroups provide an important 
and an ideal environment for fostering children’s development through play. 
We run on Tuesdays through out school term from 9am to 11am (note new time).  Fruit time is around 10am.  Please 
bring a piece of fruit.  Your first session is free.   For further information please call Susan on 93932304, Natalie on 
94987210 or Jenny on 9437 9484. 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Wandi Community Facilities - If you are a member of a club or would like to start a new club that would 
benefit the Wandi community please contact one of the committee or attend a WPA meeting to discuss your proposal.  
Contact Debbie on 94102009 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Wandi Landcare AGM Report 2011 
It has been quiet on the landcare scene over this summer but we have a busy year ahead of us later on this year. The 
WPA AGM was held on the 16th February and I delivered a summarised yearly report. For the benefit of those that 
didn't attend I have included it here; 

Projects undertaken by the WLCG in 2010 
Planting Day with the Baldivis Children’s Forest;  
30 year 6 students from the Baldivis Primary School and Chaperones, the WLCG & the T of K cooperated and planted 
400 native seedlings at the Magenup Lake. A great time was had by all. 
Community Planting Day at the Magenup Lake over two days;  
We had a great turnout even though the weather was cold. Unfortunately the plants were affected by the severe frosts 
that followed. 
Surveyed for rare and endangered Grand Spider Orchid;  
Members of the WLCG and DEC surveyed the Wandi Nature Reserve and discovered a previously unknown 
population of the Grand Spider Orchid Caladenia huegelii. 
Surveyed for rare and endangered Graceful Sun Moth;  
Surveys were also carried out with DEC to find the Graceful Sun Moth Synemon gratiosa. Pre determined walks over 
the Wandi Nature Reserve and across De Haer road were undertaken and three specimens, one of which was trapped 
were discovered. 
Pig face weed infestation removed from the Wandi Nature Reserve;  
Volunteers from the WLCG and members of DEC walked over the entire Wandi Nature Reserve and manually 
removed 95% of all the pigface plants over several outings. 



Arum Lily control over the drain at Magenup Lake;  
The WLCG and DEC cooperated to spray the eastern portion of the drain that is under DEC’s control. This work 
complemented the Arum Lily control program implemented by the T of K.  
Perennial Veldt Grass control at the Wandi Nature Reserve;  
Grants were applied for and funding received to spray the entire WNR for Perennial Veldt Grass. The end result was 
patchy but still worth the effort. This spray was done in July 2010. 
The Wandi Landcare Group thanks everyone who gave some their time to help on these projects. You can join the 
WLCG by completing the WPA application form at the end of this edition of the Warbler. 

Projects for 2011 
Sun Moth and DRF Orchid Surveys at the Wandi Nature Reserve; 
More surveys at the WNR for the Graceful Sun Moth will be carried out by the WLCG and DEC again this year over 
the month of March 2011. We meet at the southern reserve entrance off De Haer road at 10am. The proposed dates 
are:  
Friday 4th March, Friday 11th March 2011,  
Monday 21st March, Monday 28th March 2011,  
Thursday 31st March 2011. 
The walk is a pleasant 4km walking over the firebreaks. Please bring appropriate clothing, a hat and water etc. The 
weather is usually warm at this time of year so be prepared. 
Orchid surveys will be carried out on Monday October 10th & Tuesday October 11th 2011. We meet at the same 
gate entrance. More information will be forthcoming. 
 
Pigface revisit days;  
We plan to walk over previously weeded pigface sites to check for re-infestation and clear as necessary. The dates for 
this activity are as follows; 
Saturday 16th April and Monday 27th April. This is a worthwhile cause and any time you have spare to participate 
would be welcome. 
Community Planting Days at Magenup Lake;  
The T of K and the WLCG have decided to bring forward the Community Planting Days due to the frosts that were 
sustained over June – July 2011 period. The main planting day will be held on Saturday 14th May 2011 and the 
ancillary day Monday 6th June 2011. The venue is the same as last year at the entrance to the Magenup Lake 
accessible via the Magenup Equestrian Centre. We will commence at 9:00am and finish at 12:00pm. A tasty sausage 
sizzle will be presented by Rod and Debbie Cocks at the Resource Centre BBQ. I look forward to seeing you there. 

Funding 
The WLCG was successful in acquiring funding for 2011. This was for; 
Ongoing Perennial Veldt grass control at the WNR from SALP - $6,700.00 
Weed control program for eastern side of drain from DEC Community Grants -  $5,500.00 
Funding for plants for Community Planting day and ongoing weed control from SALP - $8368.00 
 
The WLCG is always looking for Volunteer help to make all the these different projects cone to fruition. Please 
contact me on 0428 604032 or at wandilandcare@gmail.com if you would like to become involved. I look forward to 
meeting you on the ground. 
 
Greenskill Workshops 
Greenskill will be running workshops on the following days and times;  
Bushland protection and management – Saturday 12th March 9am-12noon in Serpentine-Jarrahdale - assessing 
your bushland’s condition, identifying native plant species, managing dieback and weeds, and more ... 
Wetland appreciation and management – Saturday 9th April 9am–12noon at Wandi Clubrooms - valuing and 
conserving these special areas on private property and in nature reserves. 
Revegetation skills – Saturday 7th May 9am-12noon at Cockburn Wetlands Education Centre (Bibra Lake) - seed 
collecting, species selection, growing your own, revegetation by direct seeding, tubestock and natural regeneration.  
Let the fun begin! 
Land management – Saturday 28th May 9am-12noon at Wandi Clubrooms - soil types & keeping them healthy, 
weed identification & control, fire considerations, sustainable land use planning, integrating native vegetation for 
production and conservation. 
 
These are worthwhile courses and free of charge. Bookings are essential so please contact Donna on 9360 6667 or 
email dcanci@greenskills.org.au. 

Fred Erdtsieck – Coordinator Wandi Landcare Group T: 9397 2232 M: 0428 604 032E: wandilandcare@gmail.com 
W: www.wandilandcare.org 

mailto:wandilandcare@gmail.com
mailto:dcanci@greenskills.org.au
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http://www.wandilandcare.org


Around the Resource Centre  
Tennis Courts - To book the tennis courts please phone Debbie (9410 2009) or Ken (93971060) between 9:00am and 
5:00pm. The cost is $5 per hour. Yearly memberships are available at $125 as well. A $20 key bond is required on 
both hourly and annual memberships. Please take off the net tension after playing. 
It has come to our attention that somebody had copied the key, thus avoiding the minimal cost.  
_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
Wandi Crime Watch  
Incidents  
- In February there was a break in and burglary in the Horseshoe. Please be vigilant and advise your neighbours to be 
on the alert for any suspicious activity, vehicles or people in the area. 
- The Wandi Hall was also vandalised with a couple of downpipes being ripped off.  
- The large increase in illegal dumping is still occurring, so if you see it happening please make a note of the vehicle 
registration and report it to council on 94390200. New penalties have been introduced by the State Government and 
include a fine up to $62,500.  
- Opportunity Home thieves have been active in Kwinana, with offenders entering homes through unlocked doors and 
windows.  It is worthwhile to lock up even if in the house or garden and carry a mobile phone at all times. Also it is 
best to hide your car keys and keep wallets, purses and handbags out of sight. 
- Watch out for the Bitumen Bandits who purport to be tradesmen and offer a bitumen driveway at bargain rates. They 
will rip you off with a substandard job. If you are approached please let Consumer Affairs know on 1300 304 054 or 
email them at consumer@commerce.wa.gov.au  
 
Neighbourhood Watch - Did you know that the WPA monitors Neighbourhood Watch reports and issues alerts 
via email? To register contact WandiProgress@gmail.com  
_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 
Wandi Landcare / Progress Association Website – Warbler in Full Colour! 
The Wandi Landcare Group and the Progress Association now have their respective web domains.  
They are www.wandilandcare.org and www.wandiprogress.org .  
__________________________________________________________________________ 
Do you have any useful community news such as crime in the area etc? Contact the Editor 
on 93970249 or email jimrussell@iceweb.com.au 
 
Finally please consider supporting the Wandi Progress Association 

and Wandi Landcare Group by becoming members – cost of 
membership is only $10 and $5 respectively 

Details are on the following form

mailto:consumer@commerce.wa.gov.au
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MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION FORM 2011 
 
I/we wish to become a member/s of the Wandi Progress Association and have included the $10.00 annual 
fee for family membership. 
 
……………………………………………………………………………………. 
First name/s                                                           Surname 
 
……………………………………………………………………………………. 
No. and street address                                          Suburb 
 
Phone number (Home)…………………. (Mobile)…………………...………………  
 
Email address: 

 
 
(We have requested an email address in case an issue arises where residents need to be contacted 
promptly.) 
 
 
Signed: ………………………………………………..Date:………………………….. 
 
 
 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

MEMBERSHIP OF WANDI LANDCARE GROUP 2011 
 
Please complete the above section AND this section if you wish to join the Wandi Landcare Group. 
 
I/we wish to become a member/s of the Wandi Landcare Group and have included the $5.00 annual fee for 
family membership. 
 
1. Size of property……………………………………………………………. 
 
2. Use of property (eg bush block, horses etc)……………………………. 
 
 
Signed:……………………………………………..  Date: ……………………. 
 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
Payment can be forwarded to The Secretary, 2 Lill Place. Anketell , WA 6167. 

 



 
Happenings at the Hall and Resource Centre 

 

Smithy’s Boxing Gym - Boxing 
Training 

Mon – Thurs 5:30 to 7:15pm 
 

$7 per night 

Phone Elaine on 94391078 or 
Mob 0412404674 
Email: elliejo@westnet.com.au 

WANDI  HALL HIRE 

Phone Debbie  Cocks  on  9410  2009 
for further  information or 

bookings 
 

WANDI  PLAYGROUP 
 

 

 
Tuesdays at the 

Wandi Hall  
9:00 – 11:00am 

 
A  delightful group of mums and children meet every  Tuesday 

For  further information contact  -   
 Susan  (President)  -  93932304 

Jenny - 94379484                                                    Natalie – 94987210 
 

 

WANDI BOOKCLUB 
 

  

2nd Tuesday 
of the month 

at 7:30pm 

 
           Contact: Marie Tully 9410 0245. 

SAVE EQUUS 

 

 
Meet at the 
Magenup 
Equestrian 
Centre  
 

              1st Monday of each month, at 7.30pm. 
                      All horse lovers are welcome 

 
WA SCROLLERS 

 
Members of the Australian ScrollSaw Network Inc. 

Meet every Tuesday morning 9.00am – 12.00 
 

Where: Clubrooms, Wandi Hall 
Beginners welcome 

          Contact: Kevin Treasure – 9529 3227 

 
 

 

WEST AUSTRALIAN 
GUILD OF 

WOODCARVERS INC. 
WANDI 

This branch of the Guild meets in the 
green shed every Monday morning 

between 9.00am &12.00. - Beginners 
or advanced welcome. 

Contact- Fred Brewer 9419 3558  

 
SOUTHERN DISTRICTS 

TRITON CLUB 
A general woodworking club. Beginners welcome. 
Meet every fourth Thursday of the month, except 

December. 
7.30pm at “The Shed” Wandi Community Centre, 

DeHaer Road Wandi 
Contact - Gary Withers Ph 9593 2317 

Email: SouthernDistrictsTriton@gmail.com 
 

 
MARQUETRY GROUP 

Meets: Wandi Community Centre   
Every Friday 9.00 – 12.00 

 
Contact: Jim van Brink         Ph. 95278501Email. 

Jim.vanbrink@gmail.com 

 
Like to advertise a group or business in the Wandi 

Warbler? 
Contact the Editor on 93970249 or email 

jimrussell@iceweb.com.au 

 

 

mailto:elliejo@westnet.com.au
mailto:SouthernDistrictsTriton@gmail.com
mailto:vanbrink@gmail.com
mailto:jimrussell@iceweb.com.au


WANDI CRAFT GROUP 
 

 
 

1st  & 3rd Thursday 
of the month 
 

A friendly  group  that meet for a chat and 
participate in  a variety of crafts. 
                   Contact Debbie on  9410 2009 
 

OLD TIME FAMILY DANCE 

 

 
2ND Saturday 
of each month 
 
     7.30pm start 

Live Band - Supper supplied - No alcohol 
     Contact Pat – 9439 2727 

WOODTURNING  CLUB 
 

 

All meetings held in 
the Green Workshop 
First &  third Thursday  of  
the month  at 7.00pm 
 
Wednesday   
Men - 8.00am  to 12.00  
Women  - 12:00  to 3:00pm 

New  members  always  welcome. 
For  further  information  phone Alan  9528 2520 

TENNIS COURT HIRE 
 

Have  a  fun day with the family or  friends by hiring our  tennis 
courts Or   become a  member  with  an  annual fee . Healthy 
family fun!! 
 

 

Cost  is   $5.00 per hour  
per  court with a  $20 key 
bond. 
 

For more information or  bookings phone Debbie  Cocks – 9410  
2009 or  Ken  Workman  - 93971060 between  9:00am and  

5:00pm 
 

 

Local Advertisements 
 

Jane Silich 
CIVIL MARRIAGE CELEBRANT 

94102415  
Mob 0401425404 

info@janesweddings.com.au 
www.janesweddings.com.au  

 

 

 
Unprocessed Bush  Flower Honey 

Bee Removal Services 
Bush Maintenance Service 
Selective Weed Spraying 

Fred Erdtsieck Mobile: 0428604032 
Tel: 93972232 

Email: fred@wandismallharvest.com 

 

jtÇw| [t|Ü fàâw|É 
Hair, Nails and Makeup 

 

 
Phone Karen 

9410 2666 or 0417 928 699 
by appointment only 

116 The Horseshoe, Wandi 

25 years of hairdressing experience 
 

e|äxÜzÄxÇ V{tÄxàá „ `tÜztÜxà e|äxÜ 

 

A tranquil forest 
retreat in the heart of 
Margaret River for 
that special relaxing 
break 

Contact Vicki or Matt on Ph 08 97 57 2101 
Email: info@riverglenchalets.com.au 

 
Visit our Website for more details and on line 

bookings 
http://www.riverglenchalets.com.au 

 

 

mailto:info@janesweddings.com.au
http://www.janesweddings.com.au
mailto:fred@wandismallharvest.com
mailto:info@riverglenchalets.com.au
http://www.riverglenchalets.com.au


 
 
Peter Woodward’s Lawncare Services 

 

Commercial & 
Industrial 
Specialist 

 
 

Fax: 9437 2999 
Mobile: 0414 729 346 

 
ABBA Earthmoving 

 Earth moving 
 Bobcat Hire  
 Driveways 
 Site Clearing 
 Back Hoe 
 Sand Supplies 
 Sand Pads 
 Compaction   

Call Graham Hardy 
Tel: 94371615                      Mob: 0418 955 264 

 
 

 

Fletchers  
Property Maintenance 

Residential – Industrial – Agricultural 
 

 
 Handyman Services 
 Roof/Gutter Maintenance 
 Painting and Decorating 
 Retic Repairs 
 Lawn mowing & all 
Gardening Work 

 
 

Call Neil  - Your Local Tradesman – 0431 048594 or 
93970572 
Email: fletcherneil@msn.com 
 

\ÇwâáàÜ|tÄ  fxã|Çz 
Repairs to Horse rugs and associated gear 
stitching requirements 
 
Canvas work including designing of boat and 
trailer protection covers  
 
Customised sewing and design to meet your needs 
with quick turnaround and pick up service for 
those urgent jobs 
 
Please ring Wendy to discuss on Ph 0402402451 

 
Glenda Gittings 
                
 

HAIRSTYLIST
 

040 555 3776 
10 The Horseshoe, Wandi  

Private Studio with Kid’s Corner 
Thermomix - The Most Advanced Kitchen Appliance 
Available Today - Eliminate Additives And 
Preservatives From Your Food. 

 
More than 10 appliances combined in one compact 

machine. 
Saving you -  
 time 
Money 
Space 
And your health. 

 
Call Cathy, your local consultant on 0437058560 For 

your free demonstration 

Excavation Excellence 
 
- 5 Tonne Excavator 
- Trenching 
- Rockbreaking 
- Battering 
- Pool Excavation 
- 20+ years experience 
Open to Challenges 

 
 

Call Terry Marriott 0419 174 134 
Office/Fax 9397 1310 
 
Email: excavationexcel@bigpond.com 

 

mailto:fletcherneil@msn.com
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No More Pain – NOW! 
PHOTONIC THERAPY 
For Humans – Horses – Dogs 

 
* All forms of injury 
and pain 
* Migraines 
* Detoxification 
* Musculoskeletal 
* Flu/Virus 
* Sports Performance  

For Treatment and “Do It Yourself” Kits contact: 
Susan Poole BPE Med                             Ph 040 937 8895 
suepoole@iinet.net.au  
 

 
 
 

Proudly Sponsoring the Wandi Warbler  
SY Knight & CO 

CPA Accountants & Registered Tax Agents 
PO Box 1401 

BIBRA LAKE  WA  6965 
Ph: 08 94181522 
Fax: 08 94181533 

Email: syknight@iinet.net.au 

 
DO YOU NEED Firebreaks, Slashing, Rotary Hoeing, Excavator, etc. 

in the Wandi area? 

 

 
 

For a quote at reasonable rates call Steve  
on 0408 988 122 

 
 

 
© 2011 - The Wandi Warbler is a voluntary newsletter produced for the Wandi Progress Association Inc.  We make every 
effort to ensure accuracy of our reports. Should you note any error/omission or an article offends please do not ignore it, 
simply contact the WPA WandiProgress@gmail.com and we will review, rectify and remove as necessary. 
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